[image: image1.png]



11th May  2018
Dear Parents and Carers, 

I hope you all had a wonderful bank holiday weekend and enjoyed the sunshine. A pretty quiet four day week this week compared to some others. Well done to 3SD/DN for their class assembly yesterday morning. I was unable to attend, but did see some practice and was impressed with the range of curriculum topics covered in such a short space of time. Thank you to all parents who attended. Today we had a special gymnastics performance in assembly from Maicey and Hallie. They performed for the children their routine that won Bronze in the National Schools Gymnastics Finals in Stoke-on-Trent last weekend. A truly great achievement. 

Next week is SATS week for our Year 6 pupils. I would like to take this opportunity to state just how proud of them I am since joining the school in January. Their hard work and commitment has been excellent and I can’t wait to see just how well they can do next week! 

Parents today should’ve received a letter today from the PTFA outlining our plans to celebrate the Royal Wedding next Friday. I hope lots of you will be able to join us and fingers crossed for the weather! My thanks to the PTFA and the school staff who have worked hard to organise this day for the children. 

Yours faithfully,
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Mr Perkins

Principal 
News from the children
Nursery 
Samuel “In PE we have been doing Gymnastics.” 

Oliver “We are taking away in Maths.” 

Reception 

Alfie “We have been making models.” 

Emily “In Literacy we are writing about under the sea.” 

Year 1 

Connie “We are learning about Kenya.” 

Rowan “In Maths we are doing multiples.” 
Year 2 

Chloe “We have been writing instructions.” 

Emily “In PE we have been practising throwing.” 

Year 3 

Isla “In Topic we are learning about Volcanoes.” 

Harrison “We are learning about angles in Maths.” 

Year 4 

Harry “In Topic we have been learning about France.” 

Daisy “In Literacy we have been learning about Oxy Moron.” 

Year 5 

Ethan “We went to Dartmoor.” 

Grace “In Maths we are learning about quadrilaterals.” 

Year 6 

Callie “We are preparing for SATs.” 

Tom “In P.E we have been doing Scatterball.” 

Editor and News Reporters: Harry, Tom, Benny, Millie and Millicen
Messages 
GDPR
As you are already aware new General Data Protection Regulations comes into force on 25th May 2018. In preparation for this date you will have already been asked to complete a new consent form for your child/children – please return as soon as possible.  New privacy notices will be available on our website next week and emailed out to all parents/carers. A new 'end of the day pick up' consent form has been introduced in the Early Years to replace the present book which parents write in if somebody other than themselves is collecting their child after school.   In addition, all volunteers will need to come into school for a brief meeting to inform them of the new data protection regulations.  The initial dates for the meetings will be: Wednesday 16th May 9.00am, Friday 18th May 9am and Monday 21st May 3pm.  

All of the above are to ensure the school is compliant with the new regulations. 

Staff car park

This week we had an incident where a child was almost hit by a staff member’s car after school. Please can parents not use the staff car park when dropping off for breakfast club, or for picking up at after school club. I know the empty parking spaces must look tempting, but the car park can be dangerous to children. Thank you once again for your cooperation. 
Crossing Patrol

Our current ‘Lollipop Lady’ is not able to cover our crossing at present due to personal circumstances, however, we have been expressing our disappointment and concern over the decision to not replace the crossing patrol on Littletown Road junction and I am pleased to say that today I have been notified that this vacancy is now not expected to be permanent. However, we don’t know how long the temporary vacancy will exist for. 
Royal wedding

You should’ve today received a letter regarding our plans to celebrate the royal wedding next Friday. Thank you to the PTFA and school staff that have organised this exciting event. 
School events/Dates 
Next week:
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday

	Reception swimming

	
	
	Nursery outdoor classroom
	Royal wedding picnic lunch
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